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Since hosting this years Mid-Winter Conference, the Tucson Chapter (Arizona 

Chapter #275)  has initiated several new members and continues to grow.  In addition to 

our regularly scheduled meetings, during March we enjoyed a bowling night at which 

everyone had a great time and for the most part demonstrated how not to bowl.  In May 

we attended a Tucson Sidewinders AAA baseball game.  It was a beautiful night at the 

ballpark that was very well attended.  Our chapter also prospered financially as the result 

of two very successful fundraisers.   

Our fiscal year ended in June with the election of new chapter officers.  Our newly 

elected president is Jim Ruboyianes, with soon to be PDG, George Makris taking over as 

vice-president of the chapter.  All other officers remained in their posts to serve for 

another year.   

I would like to thank District Governor George Makris for his invaluable advice 

and guidance during the two years of my presidency, as well as the dedication and hard 

work of the chapter officers who served with me.  I am confident that Chapter 275 will 

continue to prosper under it new leadership.    

 
Respectfully Submitted 
 
Victor Ruboyianes 
District 20 Marshal and President, Arizona Chapter #275 


